
Word from Wyoming 
   September 2023 

 

Monday 9/11- Town Council Meeting 
6:30pm 

Wednesday 8/27- Planning and 
Zoning 6:30pm 

Monday 10/2- Town Council Meet-
ing 6:30pm 

 
Trash pickup is every Friday.  

Recycling is every Tuesday.  

Bulk pickup is every Wednesday, 
and Yard Waste pickup is Tuesday 
September 6th and 19th; October 
3rd.  

 

(All meetings are held at the Wyo-
ming Town Hall -120 W. Camden 
Wyoming Ave. ) 

 
Town of Wyoming 

120 W. Camden Wyoming Ave 

Wyoming, DE 19934 

Phone: (302) 697-2966 

Fax: (302) 697-7961 

Calendar of Events: 

Question of the month 
 

Which popular fall fruit is actually a berry?  

 

 Last  month’s answer: 

 Where do peaches originate from?  

 China 

 

Town Staff Training 

Town Hall will be closed on Fridays over the 
next few months for staff training.   This 
training will allow our staff to better serve the 
community.  The dates are as follows: Septem-
ber 15th,  22nd; October 13th, 20th and Novem-
ber 17th.  

 



Multipurpose Court and Playground 
 
The Town of Wyoming worked hard to find funding to 
install a multipurpose court and improve the play-
ground at Wyoming Park for all to enjoy. Staff have 
noticed these facilities are not being respected and 
equipment is being abused in some cases. Trash is  
being found inside the fenced playground area and 
the court. Trash cans are provided, please use the 
cans for your trash and take your personal belongings 
when you leave. The equipment on the multipurpose 
court such as the rims are being hung on and the 
fence is being climbed on. Climbing/jumping the fence 
around the playground and multipurpose court is  
prohibited. We ask that you close the gate at the 
playground as it is for the safety of all children.  
 
If these activities are observed, you will be asked to 
leave. If you are caught causing damage, you will be 
charged and liable for the cost of repairs.  
 
If the disrespect and abuse of facilities con-
tinue, hours may be modified and/or closure of 
court. 

Business and Landlord Licenses 
Most Business and Landlord licenses  
expire on September 30, 2023. Letters 
and renewal applications are being 
mailed to current business owners and 
landlords. If you do not receive one by 
mid-September or your address has 
changed, please contact Town Hall. You 
can also print the forms needed from 
the Town’s website @ https://
wyoming.delaware.gov/forms/. 

Taxes 

Property taxes are due by September 
30th. If you are unable to pay your 
taxes in full, please contact the staff 
at Town Hall to make payment          
arrangements.  

Yard Waste 

Yard waste is grass, grass clippings, bush-
es, shrubs, and clippings from bushes 
and shrubs. Place extra leaves 
and yard clippings in cardboard boxes, paper 
bags or special yard waste containers that are 
50lbs or less. Limbs must be less than 3 inch-
es in diameter. You will need to bundle and tie 
in bundles no longer than 4 feet long.  

You can purchase a 95 gallon yard waste con-
tainer from Wyoming Town Hall. It is a one-
time purchase and the container is yours to 
keep.  

Bulk Waste 

Bulk waste includes items that are 

typically too large to be disposed of in 

your regular curbside trash container. To 

help you get rid of these large items, your 

trash provider will pick up these items eve-

ry Wednesday in the Town of Wyoming. 

You will want to put your items out to the 

curb no later than Tuesday evening to en-

sure pick up.  

Bulk items typically include: 

Couches- When you're getting rid of old 
items like sofas and chairs, simply leave 
it assembled. 

Lamps- Remove light bulbs.  
Rugs – please roll up as it is easier for dis-

posal.  
Mattresses- When disposing of old mat-

tresses, it's helpful to wrap the mat-
tress in plastic for safe and efficient 
disposal. 

Large Appliances without Freon- must have 
a tag certifying that Freon has been re-
moved or item will be left behind. Re-
move doors from appliances like refrig-
erators and washing machines. 

 

Back to School 

School days bring congestion: School buses 
are picking up their passengers, kids on bikes 
are hurrying to get to school before the bell 
rings, harried parents are trying to drop 
their kids off before work. It's never more 
important for drivers to slow down and pay 
attention than when kids are present – espe-
cially before and after school.  

https://wyoming.delaware.gov/forms/
https://wyoming.delaware.gov/forms/

